St. Charles Parish
Planning & Zoning Commission
March 3, 2005


PZR-2005-06 requested by Caryl Spurgeon for a zoning reclassification from R-1AM to C-3 at Lot 1-A, Nicholas Subdivision (Corner of River Road and Nicholas Street), Hahnville, La.  Council District 1.

Leon Spurgeon, 1816 Wildroad Court, Laplace, LA  He stated that originally the property was a machine shop from 1973 to early ‘90’s. In 2001, the property was subdivided and a portion of it rezoned to put a mobile home on it.  In 2002 the property was no longer rented out and all the utilities were disconnected  and lost its conforming status.  Now he wants to rent the property out for commercial use for the same thing.  His tenant wanted to sign a 5 year lease and operate a home improvement business and welding shop.  He stated that he spoke to the neighbors and they had concerns as to what was going to be placed in the building.  

Mr. Bordner asked if he intended to move the mobile homes from the property.

Mr. Spurgeon stated that there is one mobile home that’s on the property and the mobile home is in the process of being moved.

Mr. Derveloy asked what was the block on the survey.

Mr. Spurgeon stated that the block was the trailer and the label inside the block was for the lot itself.

Mr. Romano stated that on the original survey, that’s where the lot number was denoted and the mobile home coincidentally was positioned around it, so it’s not mobile home number 1-A, it’s actually lot 1-A and the mobile home is simply situated there.

Ms. Richoux asked if there would be any more mobile homes.

Mr. Spurgeon stated the mobile home is being removed and no more mobile homes are coming back.

Ms. Wolfe asked Mr. Spurgeon to state again what was going on in the building.

Mr. Spurgeon stated that it would be a welding shop for iron fencing and home improvement.

Mr. Hull stated that he’s taking a vacant building and putting it to use with a business in it.

Mr. Spurgeon stated yes.

Mr. Bordner asked if what he’s proposing to do not manufacturing and could it be placed in a C-2. 

Mr. Romano stated if he had a special permit use.

Ms. Richoux asked what size was the building.

Mr. Romano stated the building is 2050 square feet.

Ms. Richoux stated that he could go into a C-2, because the building size fits.

Mr. Matherne stated that the consideration of the business fits better if in a C-3.

Mr. Spurgeon stated there is noise involved, but never had problems with neighbors before.

Ms. Richoux stated the fence is a requirement, and the fence should be a solid wooden or masonry fence.

Ms. Wolfe asked about the time of operation.

Mr. Spurgeon stated he will put into the lease the time of completion of the day.

Speaking in favor:
None

Speaking in opposition:

None

The public hearing was closed

Mr. Romano gave the departments recommendation for approval.

Ms. Richoux stated the person that will lease the property would have to landscape the property.

Ms. Stein stated the change of use application states the applicant has to comply with landscaping.

Ms. Richoux asked that the Department see that the landscaping happens and that all regulations are met.

The foregoing having been submitted to a vote, the vote thereon was as follows:

YEAS:

Wolfe, Hull, Charles, Derveloy, Bordner, Richoux, Poche

NAYS:
None

ABSENT:
None

Rezoning request approved.

